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May 2023
Dear Parent(s)

| hope your child is looking forward to coming to Thomas Adams School in September. We are certainly
looking forward to welcoming them!

This year we will once again be inviting your child to two induction days (Moving Up Days) — Monday 3™
July and Tuesday 4% July. We would like your child to attend BOTH days please. You do not need to confirm
this with us — we are expecting to see your child!

During these two moving days pupils will meet their new form tutor, head of year, members of their tutor
group, some of our current Year Seven Ambassadors and experience a range of ‘taster’ lessons. On each
day, children should be at Thomas Adams School at 9.30am and should be collected at 2.30pm. Parents
should make their own transport arrangements for their child each day. If you are travelling by car then it
will be drop-off only on the school grounds entering by the bus lane off Pyms Road. At the end of the day
there will be no vehicular access to the school grounds (to ensure safety), so please park off-site and walk
on to the school site to collect your child or agree a suitable meeting place!

Pupils need to bring their school bag, pencil case, PE trainers and should attend in their usual (primary)
school uniform. Your child will need to bring their own packed lunch and drink in their bag and they may
also wish to bring a snack for break time. They should also bring a water bottle which they will be able to
refill during the day.

On the evening of Tuesday 4t" July, we invite all parents/carers of new Year 7 students to Thomas Adams
School at 7.15pm, for our Parents’ Information Evening. Where possible, and in order to accommodate
everyone comfortably, this event is for parents/carers only — children need not attend as they have their
own moving up days! During the evening there will be an introductory talk, the Essential Guide for Parents
booklet will be issued and there will be an opportunity to meet your child’s head of year and form tutor.
You will be able to view our school uniform and PE kit from 6.30pm should you wish to do so, however, the
talk will not start until 7.15pm. Mr Neale and Mrs Cornes will be available to discuss transport
arrangements from 6.30pm and, in the meantime, Mrs Cornes is always happy answer transport questions
— please email her directly - clc@thomasadams.net

School uniform will not be available to purchase on this evening - uniform can be purchased online from
‘School Shop Direct’ at www.schoolshopdirect.co.uk, or in person from their Shrewsbury store. It cannot be
purchased direct from Thomas Adams School.

| look forward to meeing you at the Parents’ Information Evening and your child at the Moving Up Days.

Yours sincerely

Mr Lea Winter
Primary Liaison Co-ordinator
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